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Dear Prayer Partners, October 31, 2019

Greetings from Texas. On October 10% we finally returned to the Arlington, Texas area after a ten weeklong,
8,831 mile road trip. During that time, we visited a total of 23 churches in 8 states along the west coast and south-
central United States. September was spent primarily in the state of Washington. We were able to give a report to
supporting churches, see many friends that we had met throughout the years and make a few new ones. Some now
had children the same age that they were when 1 first met them. God was gracious in providing several mission
houses for our usage. One was a smart house that made my smart phone look dumb and I won’t mention what it
made me look like. All in all, this road trip, though tiring from all the driving, was a tremendous blessing to us with
God giving results of many personal decisions being made at the altar. We are thankful that GOD used us for His
Glory in the services.

October found us in west Texas visiting some churches we hadn’t been to for a while. Despite all that, the
church members we encountered remembered us and the renewed fellowship was great. Many said we looked the
same but to that I replied that my solar panel (bald spot on the top of my head) had gotten larger. People change but
thankfully the Lord doesn’t. He remains faithful and true to us always.

Another blessing was seeing individuals that I had met carly on in Brazil which we hadn’t seen in ten to fifteen
years. One during September in Washington state where she and her husband are currently interning with plans to
return to Brazil in the next few years as missionaries and then this month one who, along with her family, is
faithfully serving the Lord in her church in the Arlington area. The greatest blessing of all though were the two
precious children we saw trust Christ as personal Savior during these two months. Please pray with us that God will
give us more souls for His Glory while we are home on this furlough. I would also ask that you pray for us
concerning our levels of financial support. We are currently at about 87% of being fully supported. As it was with
our last furlough, when the time we have scheduled to return to the field arrives, we will return whether we are fully
supported or not. God took care of us this last time and we know HE will do so again. If we can’t have enough
faith to trust that HE will meet every need, then we have no business returning to Brazil.

Finally, please continue praying for Irm3o Alexandre and his family. They are once again be taking care of the
church in our absence. The people at the church love Alexandre and his family since he has also taken care of the
church for us on previous furloughs.

Once again, thank you for your faithfulness in supporting us financially and/or prayerfully through the years.
The churches in Jardim Varginha and Vargem Grande are here today because you prayed and invested in God’s
work. Please continue to pray with us that we will continue to see an even greater Harvest of souls for the honor and
glory of our Lord Jesus Christ in 2019.
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